MC/08/34

Confidentiality and Appointments

Council in February 2008 discussed in groups a confidential note that the General Secretary had written entitled Confidentiality and Transparency (MC/08/09).
 

One section of the note outlined the usual practice in appointing District Chairs, indicating the point at which the nomination of a Chair is made public.  The relevant section read:
 

5 Appointment processes in our tradition, however, do pose some difficult matters.  The appointment of a district Chair, e.g., is the responsibility of the Conference; and the Conference acts on the recommendation of a district Synod; and the Synod decides on the recommendation of a District Policy Committee (DPC); and the DPC meets and endorses the person nominated by an interview panel - which has been constituted, led and resourced and done its work in accordance with Standing Orders.  (Probably what is happening through these layered endorsements is that the outcome of the work of an interview panel is being ‘owned’ by the wider Church, prior to formal appointment.)
 

It is impossible to imagine the nomination of a district Chair being kept confidential once the DPC has met and endorsed the candidate recommended by the interview panel.  So we have a convention of formally making the outcome known once the DPC has met.  This includes a note for publication in the Methodist Recorder (MR).
 

This does not, strictly, thwart the responsibility of the Synod or of the Conference in making their decisions – though, of course, if a Synod or the Conference declined to approve the name recommended by the interview panel and approved by the DPC, the situation is emotionally and personally very difficult for the individual concerned.
 
One of the groups asked the Council if this normal practice could be looked at again.  Shortage of time in February meant that the issue was deferred to April.
 
For the record, there were comparable decisions on making nominations public prior to the meeting of the Council itself in regard to the appointment of the General Secretary/Secretary of the Conference and the Team Secretaries.
 
Council must now decide whether or not it wishes to recommend a change in practice, bearing in mind all the factors that are relevant to the situation.
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